
Guidance notes for new plotholders

Have you read through your copy of the Handbook for Members? Please do so as it 
contains a lot of important and useful information, which these notes do not include.

 

Annual payment of rent

Please remember that rents are due each year at the time of the AGM. It is important
that plot holders pay these on time. The handbook makes it clear that the Committee
shall be at liberty to take possession and re-let the plot without further notice should 
the due rent not be paid within 28 days of the AGM. 

   
 

 

What is an Allotment?

The official definition is that an allotment is “a plot of land rented by an individual for 
growing vegetables, fruit or flowers”. You are the custodian of this plot and there is 
an implied responsibility to manage and keep it in good order for as long as you wish
to continue your tenure.

 

 

Do you have the time?

Over the year you will need to be able to devote several hours a week to working 
your plot. Obviously, during the spring and summer, you will need to give more time 
than during the winter months. Before you take a plot you must seriously consider 
whether or not you can take on this commitment.

 

The old saying “time and tide wait for no man (or woman)” is so true as far as 
keeping an allotment is concerned. Weeds grow – as does grass – and if you do not
clear the weeds or cut the grass, your plot will quickly fall into chaos. There are no 
short cuts, no instant successes and no quick fixes when managing a plot. 

 

You just 
have to get your hands dirty. You are, however, not expected to be an accomplished 
gardener.

  

 

 

How to get started?

Your plot is unlikely to be in a good state when you begin. You may need to clear 
away rubbish and a trip or two to the dump may be necessary. A bonfire is a good 
way of getting rid of bits of wood, grass and unwanted vegetation. You may also 
need to cut the grass around your plot boundaries.

A shed is a real benefit to keep your tools safe and save you having to take them 
home after each visit. If you are lucky you may get a plot with a shed already in situ.



When to dig?

Plan your plot layout in advance of any digging. If there are defined growing beds, 
then that is a good place to start. Do not try to dig too big an area at any one time. 

 

Just start with a small section and dig it thoroughly. It is important to remove as 
much of the weed and grass roots as you can in order to prevent them re-growing. 

 

Couch grass and columbine (bindweed) are your two main enemies. Success is all 
in the preparation as you will discover. Potatoes are probably the best crop to plant 
in these newly dug areas to start with. It is said that potatoes are good for ‘cleaning 
the ground’.

 

If you are not an experienced ‘digger’, do not be afraid to ask for advice. We have all
had to ask for help at one time or another. Digging takes place mainly in the autumn
after which the ground is left for the air to circulate and the frost to break the soil up. 

 

Before planting in the spring, a quick forking over of the ground dug the previous 
autumn will see the ground ready. Try to limit the range of crops in your first year. 
Being out of doors in all weathers and working the ground is so rewarding. The 
more you work your plot, the easier it becomes and the cleaner it will remain.

  

Caring for your crops

Pests need controlling. You will see all sorts of plant coverings on neighbouring 
plots. These are to protect the young shoots from over enthusiastic pigeons - slugs 
and moles are a problem too. Discuss with your neighbours how they cope with 
pests.

 
 

It is good to have some flowering plants around your plot to help with feeding bees 
and other insects. We need these as pollinators. During the spring/summer months 
work to keep the weeds down in your beds. Regular removal of young weeds is 
easier then leaving them to establish their roots.

 

Weedkillers are seen by some as the ultimate quick fix. If you do use a weedkiller, 
be aware that the mist can spread a long way. It is very easy to kill young plants and
your neighbours’ plants could be easily affected. The general rule is that anyone 
using a weedkiller should only do so within the confines of their plot.

  

 
 

Keep young plants watered – possibly daily depending on the weather and do this 
either early in the morning or later in the evening so as not to scorch the plant 
leaves.

 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



And finally . . .

You should now be ready to enjoy your allotment. Keep the grass around the edges 
of your plot cut short and dig out weeds before they flower and seed. It is said that 
“one year’s seeds make seven years weeds”

 

We really want you to be a successful allotment holder and hope that with help from 
other plotholders, you will quickly develop new skills and become an accomplished 
vegetable and fruit grower.

 




